

Board of Directors

Marceia Blake
President
Gordon Merklein
Vice President
Michael Hansen
Secretary
Jim Tucker
Treasurer

Mary Bratsch
John Cooper
Laurin Easthom
Sabrina Farrar
Valerie Foushee
Gary Giles
Katherine Reynolds
Bruce Runberg
Mary Jean Seyda
Jacquelyn Gist

Robert Dowling
Executive Director

Funding Provided by:

Town of Chapel Hill Orange County Town of Carrboro Town of Hillsborough

PO Box 307 104 Jones Ferry Road Suite C Carrboro, NC 27510 919.967.1545 Fax 919.968.4030

www.ochlt.org

March 14, 2008

Mayor Kevin Foy and Chapel Hill Town Council Members

Re: South Grove Affordable Housing

Dear Mayor Foy and Council Members:

At the public hearing last week the Council asked two questions about the affordable housing proposed for the South Grove development:

1. Will each of the four units require \$35,000 of public subsidy to be affordable at 65% of median income?

Yes. The developer has agreed to provide the homes to the Land Trust for \$137,000, which is affordable to households of three earning 79% of median income. To lower the price such that the homes are affordable to households earning 65% of median income requires a subsidy of about \$34,000 per unit.

2. What is the income for a household of three at 65% of median income?

The income required to purchase one of these homes for \$103,000 is approximately \$41,500, which represents 65% of median. 80% of median for a household of three is \$51,350. So our window of buyers will be between \$41,500 and \$51,350.

The mayor also suggested that we should accept the developer's offer to exempt the affordable homes from the common area landscaping charges. We agree that accepting this offer would be in the best interests of our homeowners.

Please let me know if members of Council have additional questions.

Sincerely,

Robert Dowling

Executive Director

cc: Mr. Roger Stancil, Town Manager